
Board Report for 7-12 for: April

From behind the principal's desk:

This past month had moved along quickly.  We are in the planning stages for prom, 
senior banquet and graduation.  
Prom: May 17th @ Bezel Barn
Senior Banquet: May 30th 
Graduation: June 7th

 

Kayla and I are continually meeting with students regarding their grades and making 
sure our seniors are prepared to walk across the stage. As stated later right now all 8 
seniors are on track to walk across that stage.

Again, I asked my staff to give me a highlight of one positive from their department.

CTE/Ag
Welding classes are making projects and selling them to put money back into the program! 
Collaborated with digital art class on a sign project for The Alsea Hope Grange

 High school PE and Health classes:
Our high school health class grade average for the last unit test (growth and development) was 
88%. 
The 5th-8th grade students have been doing a wonderful job in physical education. They have 
all enjoyed learning Norwegian Kickball and baseball. In both units the students have been 
showing exceptional teamwork and sportsmanship.

Social Studies
All students are doing well at the halfway mark.

Science:
The HS chemistry class is currently using an old technique to create their own 
perfume/colognes.

Art:
Deb's Cafe sign is finished and going up on friday!!
Graphic design class finished HOPE GRANGE sign and it is now in Mr. Stevens class 
ready to be cut!
5th & 6th grades are making decorations for the Sadie Hawk Dance next week!!!

English: 
There were only five kids with failing grades in English at the end of the 3rd quarter. The 
students showed a lot of responsibility in getting their missing work turned in, and there were 
lots of kids celebrating bumping an 89 % to a 90% A, or a 79% to an 80% B. Many students had 



NO missing assignments for the first time in their secondary school career. I am very proud of 
how they have responded to the recent increase in rigor and raised expectations!

Culinary:
The students in culinary class are actively engaged on the basics of
recipe development. They are working on the combination of spices,
seasonings and cooking methods to develop flavor and utilize it more.
In the following weeks the students will be working on a sandwich
project that combines many of the skills they have learned as well as
new ones. The beginning of May, the students will be developing a
hamburger, side and a signature sauce recipe and making it for a panel
of judges. This will be for their final project showcasing everything
they have learned during class.

Math:
Class averages for 7th grade is 85.3% and Algebra 2 is 90.2%. In addition, more students are 
showing interest in Precalculus for next year.

Athletics:
High School and Middle School are actively participating in track meets and both groups 
are seeing improvement.  Baseball is going well at Monroe for our three students.

Academic Advisor:
All 8 of our seniors are on track to graduate in June!

Transportation:
All buses are mechanically in good shape and running well.  Fingers crossed!


